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winter a flock of thirty spent several days about my feeding shelf. One 
bird flew down a chimney and was killed at Rockport, Illinois, just thirty 
miles south and was sent to me for identification. At the Illinois State 

Normal School at Macomb, about sixty miles northeast a solitary live 
bird was captured. Evidently the Starling is now established in western 
Illinois.--T. E. MUSSELMA•, Quincy, Illinois. 

European Starling in upper Peninsula of Michigan.--On Septem- 
ber 2, 3 and 7, 1927, a flock of 79 European Starlings was observed feeding 
in stubble fields with Crows near Sterlingville, which is in Chippewa 
County, about twenty-four miles south of Sault Ste. Marie, Michigan. 
When first seen on September 2 we passed within thirty feet of part of 
the flock as they sat on a fence, so that there was no uncertainty in identi- 
fication. These Starlings were in the usual autumn plumage with dark 
bills, brownish backs and speckled breasts. 

On the 7th the Starlings were among the hordes of migrating Savannah 
Sparrows. Several Sharp-shinned Hawks and one Cooper's Hawk were 
about, apparently preying upon the Sparrows and the bulk of the Starlings 
were seen to surround the Cooper's Hawk and chase it into a forest. 
While in the air the fifty or sixty Starlings surrounded the Hawk in a globu- 
lar flock, perhaps fifteen feet in diameter, wheeling with the Hawk until 
the timber was reached. 

A single Starling was seen by Mr. Walker at Mackinaw City, the north- 
ernmost point of the Lower Peninsula, on August 17.--WM. G. FARGO, 
Jackson, Michigan AND CHARLES F. WALKER, Columbus, Ohio. 

Starling Notes from Lower Michigan.--It is surprising how rapidly 
the European Starling has increased over Lower Michigan during the 
past three years. 

During the year 1925 we located one pair of these birds breeding in 
Oakland County. The following year, 1926, we located six nests of this 
species one in Genessee County, two in Livingston County and three in 
Oakland County. That same fall together with Mr. Josselyn VanTyne 
of Ann Arbor we observed great flocks using a wooded area near the Huron 
River just east and a little North of Ann Arbor for a roost, the birds 
were mixed with Cowbirds, Bronzed Grackles and Red-winged Black- 
birds. 

During the year 1927 we found many nests in a great many different 
counties throughout the lower half of the Lower Peninsula. One of the 
pairs that we had under observation, raised three broods of young. Others 
raised two. The birds used bird boxes, hollow trees and Woodpecker 
holes and similar places, many nested in the crevices of out buildings 
and one pair used the skydight of an office building. 

On June 3 a small flock was seen in Lake County, near Baldwin; June 
10 and 11, in Charlevoix county; July 10, in Cheboygan county; July 30, 
in Grand Traverse county. The birds were also observed in Roscommon, 


